LITTLE BARDFIELD PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Meeting held on Wednesday 31st August at 7.30pm at The Hyde's Lecture Room

Members Present

Cllr William Gardiner (Chairman), Cllr Terry Cutmore (Vice Chairman), Cllr Colin Simpson, Cllr Clare Beeston, Cllr Andrew Davies, Mrs C. Feltham-Williams (Clerk)

1. Apologies

None

2. Planning

• UTT/17/2220/FUL Land North West of Rosedale Cottage, Hawkspur Green 9 residents close to this plot approve of this application and no other objections have been raised. The Parish Council support this application, however, there have been some observations made regarding the accompanying documents. These include the importance of not blocking or filling the ditch at the edge of the site. The facilities within Little Bardfield are incorrect as well as the information on public buses. There are no pavements and a blind bend at the entrance to the site which is a concern. The parish council believe the traffic survey to be approximately 25% understated, perhaps due to the time of year this was completed. There is mention of two detached garages on this site which then disappear from further documents.

• UTT/17/2144/LB Glebe Barn, Little Bardfield Road, Little Bardfield The Parish Council have no objections to this application.

3. AOB

£250 compensation has been received from Santander.